
Dear 

We trust that this quick update will find you well, and that the new school year has started well. We are doing 
well, it is almost two months since we arrived here. Jean-Baptiste has been in school for a month and is 
settling down well. His French has improved considerably since we arrived. Maxime is getting used to 
staying at home with his parents. His French is also improving very quickly. Esther is also getting used to not 
having various mother and toddlers to go to.

On the ministry side, things are pacing up. Emmanuel has had several opportunities to preach and lead 
services. He has also led the first monthly Bible study of the year in Rostrenen, a small town about 45 min 
drive south of Guingamp where there is no Evangelical witness. More opportunities to preach are coming 
soon, the next one being 31st October, followed by 7th November. He will also lead several services this 
month and lead the weekly Bible study when our colleagues are on Holiday.

There is an outreach on the local market every other week. A few of us spend some time walking around, 
handing out literature, and trying to engage in conversation.

We have agreed to start a youth group with the youg people of the church. We will initially do it at our home 
with a meal, followed by a Bible study. Emmanuel hopes to start with Christianity explored. It will be a good 
way to help the young christians of the group, and to make the gospel clear to the non-christians.

There would be a lot more to day, but we will keep it for the next newsletter.

Thank you for your support in prayer. Pray with us that in all these things, the Lord will be glorified, and that 
we will enjoy him. Pray especially for the Lord's blessing on His Word. We want to see the christians 
changed, and the lost saved, and only the Spirit can do that.

Feel free to keep in touch, it would be lovely to hear from you and your church.
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